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Mr. Holliday’s Highlight of the Week

This week, | have really enjoyed seeing the engagement of students in
their specialist lessons. French, Spanish, Islamic and Arabic have all
moved away from the online lessons administered last year to a
face-to-face model of teaching for this academic year, and the students
and teachers are thoroughly enjoying that contact and experience. | am
excited to see how this develops throughout the rest of the year.
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We started the week with our Zoom Parent Workshops
and feedback has been very positive - thank you. We
have also seen the launch of our Class Rep nominations
and there has been a significant improvement in the
reduction of drop-off and pick-up congestion. There is
still progress to be made, and there is guidance in for
families on the Additional Information’ page of the
newsletter. Have safe and wonderful weekend.

STEAM Fortnight - Sarah White

Following on from the huge success of last year's STEAM fortnight, we
are planning to run another event from 3rd October. Click HERE for a
trailer!

Children will work scientifically in their classes and the Science
laboratory to investigate, hypotheses and draw conclusions from
practical activities. Soon, your teachers may ask you to start collecting
some items from home.

Last year's activities ranged from making optical
illusions in Year 1, investigating oil slicks in Year 5
to making rainbow patterns from candies in Year 2
and making solar ovens in Year 6. Children in

Year 4 embraced their engineering skills to make
Scale models of the Roman Colosseum, whilst

Year 3 made jet propelled balloons which raced
across the Science Lab.



https://youtu.be/OLsCfx0Q0AY
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Mrs. Patton’s Highlight of the Week

This week has been the first full week of learning and playing for
the EYFS boys and girls. | am incredibly proud of how the FS1 and

FS2 children have adapted as they continue to settle into school
life; following new routines and becoming familiar with new

procedures. For example, this week, the children have practiced

transitioning to the FS PE hall, following protocols Above all else,
their development in new relationships with their teachers and
classmates has been wonderful to see. They have done a super

job of walking sensibly around the FS corridor. Keep it up!

Wellbeing in EYFS

To ensure consistency and avoid any confusion, we have decided as a
department to use Seesaw as a platform for communication and
showcase pictures and videos of your child’s learning.

Next week, class teachers will upload pictures and videos of your child
learning, playing, making relationships, sharing, following routines etc.
Please ensure you are connected to your child’s Seesaw Journal to
enable you access to all posts and teacher communication. If you have
any technical difficulties, don’t hesitate to contact your child’s class
teacher or me.

Exciting news! We will be sending Library books next week. Please use
this book to read to your child, encourage them to look at the pictures
and use their imagination to think of their own story.
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Inclusion at South View School

As the Head of Inclusion at South View School, | am extremely proud of the progress that
all our students make. Progress is not just seen academically, but socially and emotionally,
particularly during the pandemic. | am delighted to be part of an inclusive school where all
students are treated as valued members of the school community.

The Inclusion Department is embarking on an exciting journey of growth, expanding our
abilities to be able to provide a strong system of support for all students. This will include
our English as an Additional Language provision and our Most Able, Gifted and Talented
Provision. | am also extremely excited to support our newly appointed Whole School
Counsellor as she establishes the school’s Counselling Department, a service that is

available for students, parents and staff.

I operate an ‘open door’ policy with everyone | work with and welcome parents to contact |
me directly if they ever have any concerns they wish to discuss. You can email me

at: laura.stokes@southview.ae

Danielle McHugh
Primary SENCO

My name is Danielle McHugh and I've worked as a
SENCo in Southview School for the past two years,
previous to this | worked in both inclusion and
mainstream school settings in Ireland. | am looking
forward to working with a growing inclusion team
next year and sharing best practices to continue and
develop the learning provision at our school.

Kathleen Smith

Sean Fenton
Secondary Inclusion

I am honoured to be South View School’s Secondary Inclusion
Teacher and | am very excited to embark on this role. | have
had the privilege of supporting students for over 15 years,
working in the field of Inclusion. Being a dyslexic learner
myself, | can fully understand the hardships and emotional
difficulties students with a learning barrier face daily.
Therefore, my vision is to compose a safe, supportive
environment for all secondary inclusion students, to
empower them to express creativity and thrive in their own
unique learning style, so they may achieve their full potential.

EYFS Inclusion

My name is Kathleen Smith and | have worked as a
Foundation Stage teacher at SVS for 3 years. One of
the greatest privileges of being an FS teacher is
seeing the progress children make and supporting
their development in all areas of the EYFS
curriculum. I am very much looking forward to
continuing this next year as the EYFS Inclusion
Teacher.

Deirdre Keane
Whole School Counsellor

My name is Deirdre Keane and | come from Ireland. |
am very excited to be South View School’s first Whole
School Counsellor. | have worked in education since
1995 mainly in Ireland. | have always had an interest in
Psychology and Personal Development, so | decided to
train as a Guidance Counsellor and worked in this role
for three years before | moved to Abu Dhabi last year. |
am very much looking forward to setting up the
Counselling Service in SVS and working closely with all
parents, staff and students.



mailto:laura.stokes@southview.ae
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Drop-off and Pick Up You can view a guidance video here.

New Measures

The following will be put in place to tackle the current peak traffic flow outside the school with the aim of speeding up the drop off of

children, specifically in the morning.

1. School gates will open earlier at 0725 hrs daily.

2. An extended drop off area will be provided at the front of the school to enable a faster “drop and go” facility for older pupils
and move much of the current parking immediately outside the school to the vacant parking spaces between Gates 3 and 5.
This arrangement will also reduce the number of cars reversing out of the front of school parking area and interrupting the
flow of traffic on the road.

3. Limit the access to and from the wasteland/surface parking area adjacent to Gate 1 so as to increase traffic flow on the road.
4. The police are being consulted with a view to providing additional support at key times.
5. Cars reversing out of spaces should obey the instructions of the traffic marshals as they are synchronising the movement of

vehicles to ensure maximum traffic flow.

6.

To improve traffic flow, families should follow the advice below:

If you need to park, please use the parking provided between Gates 3 and 5 if at all possible. The walking distance between this area and
the EYFS classrooms is less than 1 minute longer than parking on the wasteland car park adjacent to Gate 1.
If you are able to drop your children before 0740 hrs, please do so as traffic is lighter at this time.

Prioritising parking by Gate 5 OVER earlier parking will improve traffic flow. It is utilised well at pick-up, but not a drop-off. Parked cars
should reverse across 1 lane only, and proceed to the end to turn around, to avoid blocking 2 lanes.
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Homework - Homework will begin this week and has been set as a Seesaw
activity. For KS2 this will be on the Seesaw home learning class. For KS1 the
activity will be pinned to the top of the class Seesaw page. All other Seesaw
activities are for lessons in school.

Birthdays / celebrations- At this time we ask that, although well intentioned,
you do not send gifts, edible treats or any other items into school to go home
with other children.

Phones - We discourage phones in the Primary School but we do understand
that some Bus or Walk Home Alone children may have a need for a phone. If
you would like your child to have a phone at school, please inform the class
teacher. They will be locked away within the classroom from morning
registration until the end of the school day.
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Miss Ruse’s Highlight of the Week

This week has been a huge milestone for our FST1 children as we have
welcomed all the children into class on a full time basis. They have had lots of
fun exploring their new classes and have enjoyed taking part in PE and music
sessions too. All of the teachers in FS1 are thrilled with how well their classes
have adapted and are beginning to become familiar with their classes'
routines. We have had lots of children being celebrated for each of their
accomplishments on the rainbow this week!

We are excited to begin sending out Library books from next week. Our library
day will be Wednesday so please return the books on Tuesdays so new ones
can be sent out on a Wednesday.
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Miss Walker’s Highlight of the Week

This week, we have had an extremely exciting week in FS2, we
welcomed our whole class into school. It has been wonderful seeing
how excited the children have been about coming into school and

meeting all their classmates. As teachers, we have been amazed at how

well our FS2 children have taken to their new routines and how much

their confidence coming to school has grown. We have also had lots of

fun joining in PE, Music and Arabic lessons this week.
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Miss Jones’ Highlight of the Week

This week, we have had a fantastic but busy week in Year 1! | have
thoroughly enjoyed getting to know each child through the learning in,
'Pieces of Me'. In Maths, we focused on counting to 20 and ordering
numbers. In English, the children were challenged to write an
independent non-fiction piece about their holidays. In Topic, we
explored the five senses and members our families. We enjoyed doing a
whole school Wake Up Shake Up as well as following Cosmic Kids yoga
videos.




A Year 2
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Miss Dye’s Highlight of the Week

This week, we have had another successful week in Year 2.
After meeting our new friends and teachers, we have spent
this week becoming more familiar with our new routines
and locations. We continued to read the story of ‘The
Colour Monster’ and subsequently enjoyed learning new
features to describe our colour monsters, including
conjunctions. We look forward to starting our new topic
‘Land Ahoy!” next week!




Miss Kabbani’s Highlight of the Week

This week, we have had another wonderful week in Year 3! We have shared
in our talents and skills ready for our Year 3 talent showcase. We have
become more confident in where to go for our specialist lessons and we are
more familiar with accessing SeeSaw independently. In Year 3, we have
wowed our teachers with our quick maths knowledge and our amazing
writing skills. Our focus for art has been self-portraits in the style of Pablo
Picasso! This has definitely been a very exciting task for Year 3, where we
were able to develop our creative and artistic skills. We are looking forward
to beginning our new topic next week which is 'Predators’.




Miss O’Connor’s Highlight of the Week

We have had another successful week in Year 4. After meeting our new
classmates and teachers, we have spent this week becoming more
familiar with our new routines and locations. This week, we started
our novel “Kensuke’s Kingdom'. We have enjoyed meeting the
characters and predicting what will happen in this story. Additionally,
we experimented with our artistic skills and created our own version
of a book cover for “Kensuke’s Kingdom”, We look forward to starting

our new topic “Lost at Sea” next week.




Mrs Barlow’s Highlight of the Week

This week, Year 5 have continued to get to know each other and our new
classmates, by creating a magazine all about themselves. It great to see some
creativity and artistic skills being developed whilst getting back into their English
learning too. It is lovely to see different friendships being formed with new and
returning students creating a lovely community feel already. We have enjoyed
reading a book called “Voices in the Park” which tells a story of a trip to the park
from four different points of view. It helped us to learn all about different peoples
perspectives of different experiences.

We are all ready and raring to start our new topic, ‘Peasants, Princes and
Pestilence’ next week and | am sure we are going to have a lot of fun and
sometimes gruesome activities next week!




Miss McCandless’ Highlight of the Week

We have had a lovely week in Year 6. After meeting all our new classmates and
teachers in week one, this week gave us the opportunity to settle in and get to
know each other a little bit better. As teachers, it has been wonderful to see our
classes beginning to form bonds and work together to create peaceful and
happy classroom environments. This week has seen us come to the end of our
‘Pieces of Me’ topic, and the children have decorated the classrooms beautifully
with all their fantastic work. We have discovered so much about our students
over the past couple of weeks and have been amazed by the time and effort
they have invested in creating their magazines particularly, but also all the other
activities they have completed within the topic. We can see that this is going to
be a very successful year for all of us. We look forward to starting our new topic
‘ID’" next week, and to all the wonderful learning ahead of us!
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PE and Sports Highlights

PE expectations for students:
SVS PE kit and appropriate footwear (plain black or white trainers).
SVS fleeces/jumpers only.
If PE kit substitute is needed, it must be plain (no logos or design) grey or black.
Long hair (past the shoulder) should be tied up.
No jewellery should be worn (except watches) unless for religious reasons.
o Appropriately sized water bottles (for the PE lesson and the rest of the day).
Students must bring their hats to every PE in case we can use outdoor facilities.

“On the bench” policy
This will apply for students unable to participate in the PE lesson due to
being injured/not feeling well or inappropriate uniform and shoes.
Students from Y3 upwards will complete a form with questions, challenges
and review tasks about the lesson.
Please inform the PE teacher in case your child is injured or has any reason to
not participate.

House Teams News

We have an exciting and productive second week back in school!

House captains
Information has been posted on the House noticeboard in the area between Year
3 and Year 4 for primary students regarding the applications for Primary House

Captains.
This role is open for applications from any Year 5 and Year 6 students.
In order to apply you must upload a video to your House class on Seesaw by 16th AJu—a
of September in which you talk about why you think you are a great candidate

for the role of House Captain.
You must also fill out a form which can be picked up from the PE office during

school hours.
The school House Points app is up and running. From the 12t of September “ Ig nis
onwards, points will be calculated and shared each week. Ry

Remember that house points are awarded for collaborative, co-operative and
helpful behaviour.

Have a lovely weekend and | look forward to receiving applications for House k ]

Captains!



https://youtu.be/wrvCPB1MwHg

